TOWN OF EASTHAM

2500 State Highway, Eastham, MA 02642
All Departments 508-240-5900
www.eastham-ma.gov

MINUTES
EASTHAM BOARD OF HEALTH WORKSHOP
THURSDAY, JULY 30, 2015 AT 2:00pm

Present: Jane Crowley, Dr. Joanna Buffington, Susan Barker, Dr. Martin Haspel; Acting
Chair, Vicky Anderson

I.  OPENING STATEMENT

e Pat LaRiviere will be joining the Board of Health

 Jane Crowley, Health Agent and Tom Wingard, Building commissioner attended the July
29 planning board workshop to discuss the Ground Water Protection Regulations & Floor
Drain Control Regulations. The planning board had many questions and a few suggestions
they wished to make. These suggestions have been placed in the updated model and
presented to the Board of Health for their consideration.

* Pond Restoration- “Friends of Schoolhouse & Ministers Pond” put together a presentation
and would like there to be reconsideration on the restoration movement. The ponds are
getting worse and something further has to be done in order to protect them.

II.  CORRESPONDENCE & OTHER INFORMATION .
* Ground water Protection Regulation & Floor Drain control Regulation-

o The Board of Health would like to make the presented model regulations effective
as of January 1, 2015.

III.  OTHER BUSINESS
* Dr. Martin Haspel would like to revisit the case at 30 Bradford St. at the next Board of
Health Workshop.
e Reorganization- .
o The Board members discussed nominating Pat LaRiviere to be the Board of
Health Chair.

Dr. Joanna Buffington motioned to make Dr. Martin Haspel the in term Chair for the Board of Health
Vicky Anderson seconded this motion.
3-0vote

Dr. Martin Hasple motioned to make Dr. Joanna Buffington the in term Vice Chair to the Board of
Health.

- Vicky Anderson seconded this motion.
3-0vote

IV.  ADJOURNMENT
Dr. Martin Haspel motioned to adjourn the meeting at 2:5 Opm
Vicky Anderson seconded the motion

THE NEXT BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING — THURSDAY, AUGUST 20, 2015




